
 

North Haven Congregational Church, UCC 

The Window  

October 2022
 

The Window is a monthly newsletter for the members and friends of the 
North Haven Congregational Church, United Church of Christ 

 

 

 
Generosity 
We are invited and encouraged to celebrate the 
Season of Generosity in October.  As the leaves turn 
color and the days grow cooler, our worship services 
and the work of the Generosity Mission Team will 
guide us in consideration of the place and practice of 
generosity in our lives, and of our generosity in 
giving to the church.  There are so many gifts that can 
be shared through the church before we think or speak 
about money!  Think for a moment about the gifts 
which are shared with the church by its members:  
singing, teaching, gardening, making coffee, reading 
the scripture lessons, folding the WINDOW and 
putting on the address labels, cleaning, planning, 
hosting, counting, paying bills, cooking, taking 
minutes, driving, raking, sorting food, operating the 
camera, being a Deacon, a member of the Ministry 
Leadership Board, or a member of a mission team 
like Faith Formation, Buildings & Grounds, the 
Pastoral Relations Committee, or the Women’s 
Fellowship … 
There are tremendous talents among our 
congregation! 
Our Generosity does include our decisions about our 
finances and sharing our money.  The Church budget 
provides for the operation of the building, the payroll 
for the staff, and the funds for the programs of our 
shared mission. 
As we explore the Season of Generosity together this 
month, I invite your prayers and your reflection of 
what your Generosity, and what all of our Generosity 
together, will make possible! 

 Scott Morrow 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Threshold Workshop 
If you missed the Threshold Workshop in September, 
you missed a good showing of what our congregation 
is all about. Three groups of seven people shared their 
likes and dislikes of what is going on with new 
normals in the church and our lives in general. Steve 
Simonson did an excellent job as program moderator 
as did Jim Bennett, Jeanne Mecca and Cathy Welch 
as team moderators. Two points that stuck in my 
mind were communication issues and that people like 
to be asked to serve on a mission team. The fact is, 
each mission team is made up from both people that 
volunteered and people who were asked. We are 
thankful for all those that step up to help. A list of the 
various mission teams will be printed in the next 
window. If you have questions about any teams, 
please feel free to email me (ecollett54@gmail.com) 
and I will be happy to answer your questions or put 
you in touch with the person that can. This is my way 
of improving communication. I am asking you to 
think about what you can do to help out and grow our 
church community for the future. 

Ed Collette 
Ministry Leadership Board 
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Ministry Coordinator  
for Children 

 

CHURCH SCHOOL CALENDAR  
Oct. 2 - Communion Sunday                                

Children begin in Chapel then to their 
classrooms, then to worship for Communion with 
their families. Faith Formation Team meeting 
after worship. Scripture: 2 Timothy 1: 1-14 

Oct. 9 - Family Sunday (no church school). 
Children remain in worship with their families. 

Oct. 16 - Regular Sunday                              
Children begin in worship, then to their 
classrooms. Scripture: Luke 18: 1-8 

Oct. 23 - Bible Sunday; regular Sunday.      
Children begin in worship; Grade 4 receive their 
gift Bibles during worship, then all children go to 
their classrooms. Scripture: 18:9-14 

Oct. 30 - Regular Sunday.                             
Children begin in worship then to their 
classrooms. Scripture: Luke 19:1-10. 

Back to Church and Church School 
The Lord blessed NHCC with A FABULOUS 
Regathering day (formerly known as Rally Day) to 
kick off the Fall season. Although the weather seemed 
ify, threatening rain; it didn't seem to dampen 
anyone's spirits. There were lots of folks attending 
worship with some faces not seen since before the 
Covid pandemic, as well as most of our children. 
WELCOME BACK ALL! 

After worship we all gathered downstairs for 
sandwiches, chips, salads and desserts. Thanks to the 

Faith Formation Team for their hard work in planning 
and providing plenty of cold cuts, rolls, and 
condiments. And thanks to all who shared their 
various salads and desserts. And thanks to Sue, Lori 
and Barbara for serving and making sure we all had 
enough to eat! 

Save the Dates 
October 30   Bible Sunday; 4th graders receive their 
gift bibles during worship. 

December 4    Advent Night celebration sponsored 
by the Faith Formation Team 

Christmas Pageant.... December 18 or 24th? Date to 
be determined by Faith Formation Team 

Enjoy the crisp Fall weather! 
Blessings, 
Karlee Etter 
 
OASIS Youth Group 
Is IN-PERSON in October!    
The OASIS Multi-church Youth 
Group has held its first gatherings of 
the fall.  High school and middle 
school youth met at Spring Glen Church on Sept. 11 
and 18, and travelled to the Adventure Park at the 
Discovery Museum in Bridgeport on Sept.  25 for 
some low- and high- ropes course excitement!  The 
OASIS Youth Group brings together youth from three 
UCC churches: Spring Glen Church, United Church 
on the Green, and North Haven Congregational 
Church, as well as First Presbyterian Church.  The 
Group includes youth from 7th to 12th grade, as well 
as a middle school group 5th-7th grade.  The Youth 
Ministry Coordinator is Emily McKenna 
(youth@SpringGlenChurch.org)  Please watch your 
email for program announcements!  If you would like 
more information contact Scott Morrow.     

Here is the schedule for October: All meetings will be 
at Spring Glen United Church of Christ. 

Sun. Oct. 2 – OASIS Board Game Bonanza 4-6pm 
Sat-Sun Oct 8-9– Church Campout 6pm-9am   
Sun. Oct. 16 – Bowling 4-6pm 
Sun. Oct. 23 – OASIS Rake & Run 4-6pm 
Sun. Oct. 30 – Halloween Party 4-6pm 
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Confirmation Will Meet October 16 and 23  
The 2022-23 Confirmation Class will meet for twice 
in October – on Sunday, Oct. 16 and Sunday, Oct. 23.  
Confirmands should plan to attend the worship 
service at 9:30, and to meet with the Class from 
10:45-12:30.  Please contact Scott Morrow with 
questions.     

 
Season of Generosity  
This year the theme for the Season of Generosity is 
‘From Bread and Cup to Faith and Giving’. Our 
actions—caring for each other and service to our 
community and to people world-wide are the ways we 
express our faith with action. Part of living our faith 
involves giving generously of our time, talents, and 
treasures. 

On September 17, the members of the Pastoral 
Relations Mission Team facilitated a time for 
participants to discuss the mission team structure of 
our church and how we can better use this model to 
re-vitalize our community. It is important to re-
engage and re-connect to keep our church financially 
stable as we move forward. We depend on pledges, 
fundraisers, endowment contributions, and building 
rentals to support our mission, staff salaries and 
building upkeep. 

Our Season of Generosity will begin on October 2nd 
and culminate with the dedication of our financial 
commitment on October 23rd. Let us respond to the 
many blessings we receive as disciples of Jesus with 
the commitment of our financial support to our faith 
community. 

Your Generosity Team: Joan Bennett, Cheryl Bogart, 
Priscilla Bradford, Mabel Peterson 

 
 
 
 

 
Church Family News 
Birthdays: Birthdays Robert Nielsen 10/01, 
LaVala Rossi 10/03, Linda Nielsen 10/04, Hannah 
Grant 10/07, Nancie Estep 10/09, Kayla McKosky 
10/09, Olivia Scoppetto 10/09, Jeff Whipple 10/11, 
Barbara Marks 10/16, Marissa Volpe 10/16, Gary 
Czajkowski 10/16, Kerry Stewart 10/17, Kim Natoli 
10/18, Nancy Mahoney 10/19, Elizabeth Anderson 
10/20, Jonathan Bogaert 10/21, Kevin Studley 10/21, 
Cynthia Miller 10/22, Cheryl Logan-Sendlein 10/22, 
Gracie Kirk 10/24, Carson Leyerzapf 10/26, Mathew 
DiVito 10/27, Betsey Reid 10/28  

Anniversaries: Cheryl & Dana Andrews 10/05, 
Rebecca & Edward Bogaert 10/07, Ray & Cynthia 
Geissler 10/14, Deborah & Stefan McKosky 10/15, 
Lynne & Rob Nielsen 10/22 

Weddings:  Ashley Argentino and Billy 
Mickolyzck were married on September 24.  
Congratulations. 

Deaths:  Diane Simkus died on September 1.  
Diane was the cousin of Linda Shannon.  Marcia 
Carthaus, aunt of Carla Hill, died on September 12.  
Joan M. Lynch died on August 22.  Joan was the 
mother of AnnMarie Czajkowski and grandmother of 
Kimberly and Matthew Noel.  Lorraine Burdge died 
on September 26. Lorraine was the widow of Bruce 
Burdge, mother of Nancy Fallon, and John Fallon, 
and grandmother of Kate Mascelli and Matthew 
Bergantino. We give thanks to God for the precious 
lives of Diane, Marcia, Joan, and Lorraine, and ask 
God’s comfort and strength for their families and 
friends. 

Memorial Service For Rose Monaco 
A Memorial Service for Rose Monaco will be held in 
the sanctuary on Saturday, October 1, at 1pm. 
Church members and friends of Rose Monaco are 
cordially invited to attend. There will be a light 
reception in Carroll Hall following the service. 
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Threshold Event Looks to the Future     
Thirty church members gathered on Saturday 
morning, Sept. 17, for bagels and coffee and 
conversation.  Conversations in both small groups and 
the large group considered the reasons for the choice 
to organize the Church through Mission Teams, the 
impact of the COVID19 pandemic personally and as a 
congregation, and steps for the future as we come 
back together.  We talked about ways to improve 
communication and awareness of Mission Teams, 
reaching out to make personal invitations to join a 
Mission Team, building and supporting shared 
leadership among the congregation, and praying 
regularly for our Church and our congregation.  
Watch for follow-up opportunities! 
 
PLEASE VOLUNTEER - Every Sunday! 
There are several opportunities for volunteers to assist 
with our worship service: 

CAMERA OPERATORS – We need people 
to operate the livestream camera each week.  
This job is done in the church office on 
Sunday morning from 8:30 – 10:45am.  Our 
goal is to rotate among 6 or 8 trained people.  
Please contact Scott or Julie. 

USHERS & GREETERS – We need 
assistance from two ushers/greeters on Sunday 
mornings to welcome people as they arrive, 
offer bulletins and nametags, and collect the 
offering.  Please sign up through the Church 
website. 

COFFEE HOUR HOSTS – This is a 
wonderful opportunity for fellowship and 
conversation after worship.  Hosts are 
responsible for brewing coffee and heating 
water for tea, and providing cookies or other 
light treats in individual servings.  Please sign 
up through the Church website. 

Worship is In-Person and Online 
We welcome you to in-person worship services.  
Masks are optional, and we are singing in our worship 
services.  Windows will be open, weather permitting, 
with fans blowing outward.  There is room for people 
to sit at a distance from others if desired.  Coffee 

Hour has resumed in Carroll Hall, provided there are 
volunteers to host. 
We will continue to livestream the worship service 
through the church website for those who cannot 
attend in-person by choice or circumstance.  Our goal 
is to provide high-quality livestream and recordings 
for those who choose to use them.  We will review 
our equipment and procedures to see how we might 
increase our livestreaming capacity and streamline the 
recording process. 
 
Ice Cream Social – Big Success   
Fun was had by all. Watch for news of our next 
event! 
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Mission Team News 
  
Musical Gifts 
We are very grateful for the musical gifts of our guest 
organists and keyboardists these past few months: 
Gail DeBoer, Haley Bracken, Heather Meachen, 
Angela Lomiglio, and Jurg Oggenfuss. 
We thank them for their contributions to our music-
making as a church! 

 

The Chancel choir is excited to be singing 
again. 
We are currently rehearsing every Thursday at 
7:00pm. We anticipate singing more regularly in 
Sunday worship and are looking forward to practicing 
for Advent and Christmas. We are also excited to sing 
some autumnal music of gratitude, harvest, and 
thanksgiving this season. We anticipate some lovely 
music this year and we welcome you to join us. Our 
choir has a good number of altos but only a few 
sopranos and tenors. If you have an interest in 
learning where your voice “sits” naturally please be in 
contact with Jeff and consider joining up! 

Members of the North Haven 
Congregational Church Choir mourn the 
passing of our fellow chorister, Rose 
Monaco. Rose was a dedicated member of the choir 
for decades and her spirit lives on in our hearts and in 
our singing. Rose sang in the soprano section. Even 
when she moved away in 2019, we were able to stay 
in touch with her via Zoom choir meetings, with 
assistance from her daughter Lisa. We are grateful for 
our time with Rose, her charm, her laugh, and we 
think about her often. A memorial service will be held 

in the church on Saturday, October 1, at 1:00pm. 
Please come lend your voice and your support for this 
devoted member of the North Haven Congregational 
Church Choir. 
 
The Children’s Choir, in conjunction with 
church school, is planning to offer music in worship a 
few times this fall, including Bible Sunday. We will 
be practicing on many Sundays after regular Sunday 
school lessons, approximately 10:25am. We 
anticipate singing in Carroll Hall and dismissing to 
both teachers and families around coffee hour. We 
hope to see you and your talented kids there!  
 

 

United Girls’ Choir/Elm City Girls’ Choir  
We are happy to report that the United Girls’ 
Choir/Elm City Girls’ Choir have started rehearsing 
in our church on Tuesday afternoons. This 
organization has been around since 1993 and is a 
world renowned choir school right here in Greater 
New Haven. The NHCC facilities and location were a 
big draw for this group as was Jeff’s friendship with 
their founder, Thomas R. Brand. Jeff and Tom sang 
together in the Trinity (on the Green) New Haven 
Choir of Men and Boys many years ago, along with 
Jeff’s older brother,  Jeremy. 
 
We at NHCC are all anticipating the soon-to-be  time 
where we can invite the whole community to hear the 
ECGC/UGC offer a stellar choral concert at our 
church! 
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Update From The Organist Search 
Committee   
Heather Meachen, Angela Lomaglio, and Jurg 
Oggenfuss have been our substitute organists in 
September.  We have a candidate for the Fall Interim 
Organist position and hope that position will be filled 
imminently.  The permanent organist position has 
been posted at the Yale Institute of Sacred Music and 
a number of local chapters of the American Guild of 
Organists. 
Cathy Welch is the chairperson of the Search 
Committee, and other members include Martin 
Benassi, Carol Mitchell, Barbara Massey, Carla Hill, 
and Steve Peterson.  Jeff Hutchins and Scott Morrow 
assist the group. 

Habitat For Humanity Dedicates A New 
Home  The newest home constructed by volunteers 
with Habitat for Humanity of Greater New Haven has 
been dedicated.  Volunteers and Habitat for Humanity 
staff gathered at 139 Weybosset Street in New Haven 
on September 18 to celebrate with the Tirado family.  
Through a comprehensive selection process, 
prospective Habitat families undergo a thorough 
financial review and complete 400 hours of “sweat 
equity” working on Habitat homes under 
construction.  The passing of the hammer celebrates 
their accomplishment and their commitment to 
continue to care for their home.  Prayers of joy and 
celebration were offered as the Tirado family 
gathered on their front porch! 

 

Holiday Food Drive 2022 Has Begun!   
The Food Drive Council met recently to begin the 
planning for the 2022 Holiday Food Drive.  The 
Council consists of members of churches and civic 
groups in North Haven which support the Food 
Pantry and the Holiday Food Drive.  The distribution 
of food from the Food Pantry has increased by a 
range of 25% to 88% this year.  We expect an 
increased need for the Holiday Food Drive as well, 
and planning for the maximum capacity of assistance 
is underway.  Procedures for food collection and 
sorting, packing and pick-up/delivery of food boxes 
will allow for safe distancing..  Volunteers will work 
in small groups, and the hours for sorting, packing, 
and pick-up/delivery will be extended. 
Donations of food and money are down from last 
year, and volunteers have been shopping regularly for 
items that have run out.  Through the leadership of 
John Tibor, we anticipate beginning a partnership 
with Connecticut Food Share allowing us to shop for 
the Food Pantry at greatly reduced prices.  We will 
also resume the collection of non-perishable food on 
Communion Sundays beginning this month. 

 
 
 

Bring Non-Perishable Food Items Oct. 2  
We will resume collecting donations of non-
perishable food items on Sunday mornings beginning 
October 2.  Please bring hearty canned soup, 
vegetables (especially carrots, beets, peas, and mixed 
vegtables), juice, shelf-stable milk, tuna fish, canned 
chicken, tea, coffee, peanut butter, or jelly and place 
them in the basket in the Narthex.  Thank you! 

Neighbors In Need Offering set for Oct. 2  
On Sunday, October 2, we will receive the Neighbors 
In Need Offering for 2022.  The Neighbors In Need 
offering is an all-church special offering across the 
United Church of Christ.  It is dedicated to programs 
of community building and engagement and social 
justice around the United States.  Two-thirds of the 
offering is used by the UCC’s Justice and Witness 
Ministries to fund a wide array of local and national 
justice initiatives, advocacy efforts, and direct service 
projects. 
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One-third of the offering supports the UCC’s Council 
for American Indian Ministries (CAIM). Historically, 
forebears of the UCC established churches and 
worked with Lakota, Dakota, Nakota, Mandan, 
Hidatsa, Arickara, and Hocak in North and South 
Dakota, Wisconsin, and northern Nebraska.  Today 
there are 20 UCC congregations on reservations and 
one urban, multi-tribal UCC congregation in 
Minneapolis, Minnesota.  These churches and their 
pastors are supported by CAIM.  CAIM is also an 
invaluable resource for more than 1,000 individuals 
from dozens of other tribes and nations who are 
members of other UCC congregations in the U.S.  I 
encourage you to give prayerfully and generously.  
You may mail your gifts to the church, marked 
“Neighbors In Need” or “NIN”, or you may make 
your gift online, either through the church or directly 
to NIN. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Come Join us!   
After a long pause due to Covid — we are pleased to 
be starting back up! We will meet on the 1st and 3rd 
Wednesday of the month. 

Purl and Praise (artwork) 7 to 8:30 pm 
Wednesday, October 5, 2022 
Meeting in the church library 

A craft group open to all members and friends of the 
North Haven Congregational Church. Whatever 
project you are working on, come and enjoy some 
time together, See you there! 

Foundation 4 Orphans Family & Friends 
Festival  Mary Johnston organized a wonderful 
worship service on September 25 to celebrate the 
work of the Foundation For Orphans (F4O). The Rev. 
Dr. Wayne Lavender, Executive Director of the 

Foundation for Orphans, offered an inspiring message 
of invitation and encouragement. Rev. Wayne invites 
you to a Friends & Family Festival on Saturday, 
Oct.8, from 4-8pm. The event will be held at 
“Lavender Leap”, Wayne & Maureen Lavender’s 
home at 90 Julian Drive in Hamden. Hamburgers, 
hotdogs, desserts and beverages will be served. 
Donations to benefit the Foundation 4 Orphans 
Empowers Program. 

Please RSVP by Oct, 6 – 203-417-7362 
 
Help Sleeping Giant Build Raise Money 
For Habitat  Sleeping Giant Build is a group of 
churches and organizations that support construction 
of homes for Habitat for Humanity of Greater New 
Haven.  NHCC has worked with this group for a 
number of years.  Their biggest annual fundraiser is 
staffing the parking for the Head of the Housatonic 
Regatta – a large rowing competition held on the 
Housatonic River.  This year’s Regatta will be held 
on Saturday, October 8.  Sleeping Giant Build is 
looking for volunteers for 3-hour shifts: 6-9am, 9am-
12n, and 12-3pm.  The parking for the Regatta is at 
the Scinto Parking Garages at 2 Corporate Drive in 
Shelton, CT.  A free shuttle will be available to go to 
Indian Wells State Park and watch the regatta.  To 
volunteer, sign up on Habitat’s online volunteer 
platform at VolunteerUp – www.volunteerup.com.  
Once you set up your profile, you’ll be all set to 
volunteer for Habitat with just a couple clicks!  For 
more information, speak with Scott Morrow or call 
Allison Mangles at Habitat – 203-785-0794. 

 

 

Sunday, October 9th is “Pink Sunday” -   
Wear your “pink” to show your support for Breast 
Cancer Awareness on PINK SUNDAY! 
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Endowment team meeting October 12th 
The next meeting of the Endowment team is Wed, 
Oct 12th at 10 am in the Heath Room. We will 
discuss the portfolio as well as other issues. Members 
and friends are welcome to attend. If you would like 
more information please contact Bryant Munson, 
Financial Agent or Pastor Scott Morrow. 
 
Celebrating Bible Sunday! – We celebrate 
Bible Sunday annually on Reformation Sunday, 
which will be October 23rd this year.  We will 
present bibles to church school youth in the fourth 
grade during worship.     

The Annual Meeting of the New Haven 
East Consociation will be held in-person at the 
First Congregational Church of Branford on Sunday 
evening, October 23, at 6pm.  The Consociation is a 
group of 10 churches in our area.  There will be 
reports from the Church & Ministry Committee 
regarding members-in-discernment preparing for 
authorized ministry, from Consciation delegates to 
General Synod last July, and from the Treasurer on 
Consociation finances. 

Window Deadline! The deadline for the 
November WINDOW will be Wednesday, October 
19.  The September WINDOW will be mailed on 
Wednesday, October 26.  Thank you for getting your 
articles and announcements to Julie early! 

All Saints Observance  
We will observe All Saints Sunday during our 
worship service on November 6th, when we will read 
the names of church members, and church members’ 
family, who have died in the past year.  If you would 
like someone’s name included on All Saints Sunday, 
please call the church office.   

Weekly Bible Study ZOOM on Tuesday 
Evening.  The weekly Bible Study gathers on 
Tuesday evening at 6pm on ZOOM.  We have begun 
a study of the book of the Revelation to John. If you 
would like to visit, tell Scott or Julie you’re interested 
and we’ll send you the ZOOM link and information 
about the study guide for Revelation. 
 

 

New Date: Fall Cleanup November 12th  
from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  
Come join us on Saturday morning, November 12th   
to help with our Annual Fall Cleanup.  Bring 
whatever tools you may have around the house - leaf 
blowers, trimmers and rakes.   

Women’s Fellowship 

Women’s Fellowship met on September 13th. It was 
so nice to come together after so long. We talked 
about plans for the future and had a project for the 
Fair. 

Pink Sunday will be October 9th. Everyone is asked 
to wear something pink to church. We will have 
“pink” baked goods for sale (by free-will offering) at 
coffee hour. Money will go to After the Storm. 

Apple pies are here again! We will be making the pies 
on October 13th. Please come join the fun. You may 
order a pie by either signing up at coffee hour or 
calling the church office. 

After 2 years of Virtual Fairs online, we are excited 
about having an in-person Women’s Fellowship New 
England Fair on November 5th. It’s almost that time 
again! We have been planning and reinventing the 
Fair after 2 years—all we need now is you!  

Remember the Fair? There are lots of ways you can 
help—before, during, and after the Fair. Watch for 
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emails, sign-up sheets, and information in the Sunday 
Bulletins. It takes many hands to make a successful 
Fair. All are encouraged to participate in some way. 
Join us on Saturday November 5th from 9:00 a.m. to 
2:00 p.m. You will find a wide variety of items 
available, including handcrafted items, baked 
delicacies, the Cookie Walk, treasures in Grandma’s 
Attic, a Christmas Room, RADA Knives, and 
bargains in the Nearly New Room. Come do some 
early Christmas shopping. You may find just what 
you’ve been looking for! See you at the Fair. 
Enjoy the beautiful fall weather! 

 

Men’s Fellowship 

Eight men attended the Men’s Fellowship Breakfast 
held on September 10th in the church kitchen: Jim 
Bennett, Fran Dutko, Bernie Hummel, Rev. Scott 
Morrow, Bryant Munson, Tim Peiffer, Stephen 
Simonson, and John Tibor. 
 
It was suggested, in light of our continuing light 
attendance, and in consideration of the fact that no 
one has stepped forward to volunteer to relieve John 
of cooking duties once a month, that our Fellowship 
move to just one breakfast per month, to be held on 
the first Saturday of the month. The next Men’s 
Fellowship Breakfast, consequently, will be held on 
Saturday, October 1st, beginning at 7:30 a.m. 
 
Also at this breakfast, the regrettable but necessary 
decision was made to cancel our Comedy Night 
fundraiser scheduled for October 15th. 
 
Jim Bennett 
Secretary, Men’s Fellowship 

 

PASTORAL VISITS IN HOSPITAL 

Hospitals and nursing facilities may be limiting the 
number of daily visits. Please contact Julie or Scott if 
you anticipate a trip to the hospital or unexpectedly 
find yourself hospitalized, so that Scott can respond. 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

In this month’s Window we continue to list the names 
of persons for whom we pray in our worship each 
Sunday.  Please add these special people to your 
prayers at home.  Watch the Window each month for 
changes in this list.  

In Our Prayers This Month are: Linda Shannon, 
Marcia Foulds, Marlene Bellonio, Shirley Ryan, 
Joyce Bellonio, Ellen Robert and the family of 
Lorraine Burdge. 
 

HOMEBOUND MEMBERS  

We are livestreaming our worship services on Sunday 
mornings.  We continue to celebrate Communion on 
the first Sunday of the month, encouraging those at 
home to participate with their own bread and juice.  

If you are unable watch the Church service online, we 
will be happy to celebrate this Sacrament with you 
either in person or over the telephone.  Please call the 
church office at 203-239-5691 to make an 
appointment that would be convenient for you. 

Save These Dates 

Saturday, October 1st  –                                      
Men’s Fellowship Breakfast, 8:00am 

Memorial Service for Rose Monaco, 1:00pm 

Sunday, October 23rd  –                                                 
Bible Sunday: Bibles given to children during 
worship, 9:30am 

 New Haven East Consociation Annual Meeting, 
6:00pm, First Congregational Church Branford 

Saturday, November 5th  –                                                 
Harvest Fair, 9:00am – 2:00pm 

Sunday, November 6th  –                                                 
All Saints Sunday during worship service 

Saturday, November 12th  –                                                 
Fall Clean-up, 8:00am 

Saturday, November 19th  –                                                 
Thanksgiving Food Distribution,                         
9:00am – 12:00pm  
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CARDS & LETTERS   

Below are some of our church members who are not 
always able to be present for worship on Sunday 
mornings.  We keep in touch with them through 
visitation such as home Communion and gifts of 
holiday flowers.   We invite you to send them a card 
and include them in your prayers. 

Meg Adams 
67 Sackett Point Rd.,  
Apt. 408 
North Haven, CT 06473 

Marlene Bellonio 
West Haven Center For Nursing & Rehab 
310 Terrace Ave, W146D 
West Haven CT 06516 
 

 

Merrilee & George Gladkosky  
145 N. Ridgeland Road 
Wallingford CT 06492 
 

 
 
Betsy Gumbart 
150 Cook Hill Rd. Unit 7311  
Cheshire, CT 06410 
 

 
Ellie Harple 
176 Pool Road 
North Haven, CT 06473 
 
 

Phyliss & Walter Kaercher   
5 Tennyson Ave. 
North Haven, CT 06473 

 
Betty Martin 
22 Canterbury Rd.  
Hamden CT 06514 
 
 
 

 

 
Lorraine Morehouse 
65 Masonic Ave. Apt. 206 
Wallingford, CT 06492 

 
 

John Rankin  
132 Deepwood Lane 
Wallingford, CT 06492 

Linda Rankin  
22 Masonic Ave, Room 502a 
Wallingford, CT 06492 

 
 

Ellen Robert 
The Golden Hill Rehab Pavilion 
2028 Bridgeport Ave., Room 202 
Milford, CT 06460 

 
Shirley Ryan  
5 Shepard Hill Road 
Hamden CT 06514 
 

 

Gloria Santamauro 
67 Sackett Point Rd, #401 
North Haven, CT 06473 
 

 
Bob & Barbara Scheidecker 
59 Grove Road 
North Haven, CT 06473 
 
 

Linda Shannon 
165 Clintonville Rd, #214,  
North Haven, CT 06473 
 

 
Audrey Tilley  
1211 Ashlar Village 
Wallingford, CT 06492 

 

 

Jeff Whipple 
5124 Avalone Haven Drive 
North Haven, CT 06473 



 

 



The Window 

NORTH HAVEN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 
28 Church Street 
North Haven, CT  06473 
 __________________________________________  

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Non Profit Org 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
North Haven, CT 

Permit #10 

 
 
 
 

 

 

LECTIONARY READINGS 

October 2nd (17th Sunday after Pentecost) 
Lamentations 1:1-6, 3:19-26 or       Psalm 137 
Habakkuk 1:1-4, 2:1-4       Psalm 37:1-9 
2 Timothy 1:1-14      Luke 17:5-10 

October 9th (18th Sunday after Pentecost) 
Jeremiah 29:1, 4-7      Psalm 66:1-12 
2 Kings 5:1-3, 7-15c      Psalm 111 
2 Timothy 2:8-15      Luke 17:11-19 

October 16th (19th Sunday after Pentecost) 
Jeremiah 31:27-34      Psalm 119:97-104 
Genesis 32:22-31      Psalm 121 
2 Timothy 3:14-4:5      Luke 18:1-8 

October 23rd (20th Sunday after Pentecost) 
Joel 2:23-32      Psalm 65 
Sirach 35:12-17 or Jeremiah 14:7-10,19-22  Psalm 84 
2 Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18      Luke 18:9-14 

October 30th (21st Sunday after Pentecost) 
Habakkuk 1:14; 2:1-4      Psalm 119:137-144 
Isaiah 1:10-18      Psalm 32:1-7 
2 Thessalonians 1:1-4. 11-12      Luke 19:1-10 

 

 

NORTH HAVEN 
CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 

United Church of Christ 
An Open & Affirming Congregation 

28 Church Street 
North Haven, CT 06473 

203-239-5691 
203-234-1751 (fax) 

Church Office@NorthHavenUCC.org 
www.NorthHavenUCC.org 

OFFICE HOURS 
8:00 am to 2:30 pm 

SENIOR PASTOR 
Rev. Scott Morrow 

MINISTRY COORDINATOR  
FOR CHILDREN  

Karlee Etter 

MUSIC DIRECTOR 
Jeffrey Hutchins 

OFFICE MANAGER 
Julie Schweickert 

SEXTON 
Todd Swarney 

WINDOW DEADLINE 
October 19, 2022 


